Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Thursday 8th December at 7.30pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chair) Allen, Hauser, Sydall & McDowell
ALSO PRESENT:   Clerk  + 6 members of public.
	01/1222
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Deighton
County Councillor A Connelly
District Councillor W Patterson

	ACTION


	02/1222
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
CA  - Planning 06/1222 Item 22/0916
	

	03/1222
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
These were approved and signed and Councillor Sydall proposed these as a true and accurate record of the meeting and seconded by Councillor Allen.
	

	04/1222
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING
None 
	

	05/1222
	PUBLIC SESSION

A resident asked if the PC would consider buying another noticeboard for the upper end of Warcop.  The PC have no objections to this and will look into the cost of one and feedback at the next meeting. 
A Christmas tree has been donated by a resident and he will put this up near the bus shelter. This was greatly appreciated by the Parish Council.
Thank you to Mr Clee for adding the Perspex onto the village map.  Also thanks to those Sandford residents who have also helped with refurbishing the village seats.
	DK


	06/1222

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
22/0873
Eastfield Farm Warcop proposed agricultural building – no objections raised.
22/0916
The Coach House Eden Gate Warcop.  Building consent for extension & alterations to bothy and main wall.  Councillor Allen left the room for this discussion as he has declared an interest.

It was agreed to defer this over to EDC as the PC felt this was something they are not qualified to be able to make any decision on, although they felt it was worth commenting on the tin roof and also the doorway.

22/0900 Espland Farm Brackenber – agriculture lean to extension – no objections
	

	07/1222
	FINANCE

CHQ BACS

PAYEE Name

Amount

Reason
BACS
Warcop Hall
£15
Room Hire
BACS
Afternoon Tea
£101
Thank you gits
BACS
Courtfield
£276.89
Lawnmower parts
BACS
One Com
£163.96
Website Fee
BACS
Defib World
£61.14
Defib Pads
BACS
Streetscape
£50,000
Payment for Playground
CHQ
I Cousin
£300
Repair to wall
BACS
T & B
£85.95
Lawnmower parts
BACS
H Strong
£23.98
Poppy Wreath
The 3 monthly bank reconciliation was checked and signed.  
A resident mentioned as this point that she would organise a coffee morning to help raise funds towards another noticeboard.
	

	08/1222
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATE

May 2023 Elections – All councillors will need to decide if they would like to stand again as councillors in the next election in May 2023.  There are 7 seats available.
Playground Opening – This was discussed and probably will wait until Springtime now or may be even do something when the Coronation is announced.
Parish land registry - Thank you to Councillor Allen & McDowall who helped with the village mapping.  This information has now been passed over to Mr Birtles and will await his response back.
Kirkby Stephen Town Council Transport Audit – A transport audit has been carried out of all surrounding villages from Kirkby Stephen.  They would like to set up a bus service on a Saturday from Kirkby Stephen through the villages and to Penrith.  The PC are happy to help support this proposed project, but depending on costs etc.  The chairman will feedback with any more information at the next meeting.

Millennium Maze – As this land is leased from Mr Dowson and is due for renewal in 2027, it was agreed for the clerk to write to Mr Dowson to ask if he would like the PC to continue the upkeep of this land or if he would like to take this back himself.
Grass cutting/Cemetery – Some of the grass cutting equipment does need upgrading.  It was agreed to see how the budget was looking in the New Year first to see if there was any available funds to be able to do this.  

The chairman has asked for a quote from a local provider for just the cemetery to be cut.

A66 update – This is now in the examination stage which ends on the 18th December and then there is a 6-month timescale where recommendations or changes can be addressed.  National Highways are also looking potentially into providing a footpath from the hall into the village as part of the A66 project to improve safety as traffic increase from the new road..

Speed signs in parish – The Chair has asked if some speed signs could be put up in the parish as there are no signs from the A66 until the army camp.  Sandford also does not have any at all.  

B4RN – There is a working party that has been set up to help with this and so far 25% of residents have signed up an expression of interest. It seems likely that the project will go ahead.
Action Plan – The Chairman has updated this please all have a look through and if you feel there is anything more to add then please feel free.
Councillor Matters – A resident has asked if the public footpath the old garage could have an arrow sign as it is not clear the direction of where you are supposed to go and a few have walked through the new housing estate.  Mr Clee said he could make one and would put this up.
There is a streetlight out and EDC will not pay to fix this.  The Chairman has asked for a price for this to be fixed by a local electrician.

A resident has asked if the defib can be moved from Mr White’s barn to the building outside of the pub. This was agreed and to ask Mr Allison, who installed all the village defibs, if he could do this.

There are also some birch trees which need pruning back, the Chair will ask Mr Sowerby if this is something he is able to do.
There are some railings that need looking at near the river side and also a silver birch is moving some stones and needs cutting back.  The Chair will report this.


	HS

DK
HS

DK

DK

	09/1222
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
Discussed in item 08/1222
	Everyone


	10/1222
	COMMUNITY ISSUES

	

	11/1222
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATION
	

	13/1222
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA


	

	14/1222
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING:  
Thursday 9th February 2023 at 7.30pm
Meeting closed at 9.45pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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